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3SHORT Email to managers/supervisors for the week before survey
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6Email to Employees from CEO/Executive for day of survey launch
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8LONG Email to Employees at a SINGLE worksite
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13Final Reminder Email to Employees at MULTIPLE worksites




Email to IT department 2+ weeks before survey
Dear [Department Name]:
We have a state-mandated Commute Trip Reduction transportation survey coming up from [insert survey dates]. Employees take the survey online. Before moving forward, I would like to clarify the process as well as make myself available should you have any questions.

The system is entirely web-based and requires users to have access to the internet. We will send a hyperlink and instructions to employees to take the survey. Responses are anonymous and no personal identifiable information is collected. All stored data is encrypted and protected.
If you would like to check the system out, go to [PASTE UNIQUE SURVEY LINK].
Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns. If you have any technical questions contact, the WSDOT CTR Survey team at TDM@WSDOT.WA.gov. 
Thank you,

[ETC Contact Name]
SHORT Email to managers/supervisors for the week before survey
Dear [Department Name]:
We have a state-mandated Commute Trip Reduction transportation survey coming up from [insert survey dates]. 
Next Monday, an email will be sent to all employees to complete the survey online. Please make sure employees are allowed work time to complete the survey. The survey should take five minutes or less to complete. After employees complete the survey, they can choose to be entered in a raffle where 100 people win a $10 digital gift card. The raffle is sponsored by the Clark County Commute Trip Reduction program.
We are one of approximately 1,000 employers in Washington State participating in the survey to track employee commutes. Local ordinances require our participation. It’s important that everyone participates, not just employees who use alternatives to driving alone to work. Employees that telework are required to survey. 
We ask for your help to remind your team(s) to complete this very important data collection requirement.

If you have any questions, please contact me directly.
[ETC Contact Name]
LONG Email to managers/supervisors for the week before survey
Dear [Department Name]:
We have a state-mandated Commute Trip Reduction transportation survey coming up from [insert survey dates]. 
Next Monday, an email will be sent to all employees to complete the survey online. Please make sure employees are allowed work time to complete the survey. The survey should take five minutes or less to complete. After employees complete the survey, they can choose to be entered in a raffle where 100 people win a $10 digital gift card. The raffle is sponsored by the Clark County Commute Trip Reduction program.
We are one of approximately 1,000 employers in Washington State participating in the survey to track employee commutes. Local ordinances require our participation. It’s important that everyone participates, not just employees who use alternatives to driving alone to work. Employees that telework are required to survey. 
What is Commute Trip Reduction?

It’s a state law and program that focuses on reducing congestion and improving air quality. The CTR law affects Washington’s nine most populous counties: Clark, King, Kitsap, Pierce, Snohomish, Spokane, Thurston, Whatcom, and Yakima. Employers in these counties participate if they have 100 or more full-time employees who begin work between 6 a.m. and 9 a.m. These employers are required to have CTR programs that provide their employees with the tools, knowledge, and resources to explore their commute options. The CTR survey helps employers understand the commute patterns of their employees so they can help improve employee commutes. The survey also helps cities, counties, transit agencies, and the state understand and improve commutes.

Employees that telework, do they still have to take the survey?

Yes, even though you may telework, your views and comments still help support the workplace and the purpose of this survey.

Are responses anonymous?

Yes. No personally identifiable information is collected. The summarized worksite data may be shared with your employer, jurisdiction, and state government.

The CTR law requires WSDOT to report on CTR program performance. The survey helps us understand and report reductions in air pollution and energy use and monitor the effectiveness of CTR programs implemented at your business. View the CTR Survey Explanation and the CTR Survey Tool FAQ for more information.

Thank you for participating in the 2024 Clark County Commute Trip Reduction Survey!
If you have any questions, please contact me directly.
[ETC Contact Name]
WARNING: ETCs, PLEASE READ! The below is information and is not an email template. 
FIRST:

There are two sample emails for Employee Transportation Coordinators (ETCs) to use when sending out surveys to employees. 
· The first sample email is for ETCs sending out one survey link (i.e., ETCs who are surveying a single worksite during this timeframe or who are sending separate emails to different distribution lists). 
· The second sample email is for ETCs sending multiple survey links in the same email.

Our goal is for employees to only take one survey for the worksite they work at most. 
Please ensure you send the appropriate links to each worksite you manage as an ETC.
SECOND:

Some email templates to employees include a picture of a QR Code. 
Please replace the image with your own QR code for the appropriate unique survey link. City staff will email you your unique QR code and survey link. 
If you need assistance, email City staff. 
Email to Employees from CEO/Executive
To:
[Insert Company Name] Employees

From:
[Name of CEO or High-ranking officer]
Date: [Insert Date]
RE:
2024 Commute Trip Reduction Survey

Dear [Employee Name]:

[Company name] is an affected employer in Washington state’s Commute Trip Reduction (CTR) Law. As required by this law, our company must have a CTR program designed to help reduce the number of employees driving alone to work and/or the vehicle miles traveled from home to work.

The CTR program encourages employees to use an alternative commute to work, such as taking the bus, participating in a carpool, bicycling, or walking. As a part of the CTR Law, participating employers must survey their employees to track the commute mode their employees use.

[Insert Worksite Name] will be administering the CTR online survey the week of [insert the week employees will be taking the survey]. It is important that each of you take a few minutes to complete and submit your survey. Survey responses are confidential.

Soon you will be receiving survey instructions from [Insert ETC Name], our Employee Transportation Coordinator. Please follow the survey instructions and complete and submit your survey by the deadline.

We are proud to be a part of this statewide effort to reduce congestion on the roads, while improving air and the quality of life in Clark County.

Thank you for your participation.
SHORT Email to Employees at a SINGLE worksite
Dear [Company Name Employees/Team], 
It’s time for the Commute Trip Reduction Survey. Please use the QR Code or link below to take it by [SURVEY END DATE]. The survey takes less than 5 minutes to complete. After you complete the survey, you can choose to be entered in a raffle where 100 people win a $10 digital gift card. The raffle is sponsored by the Clark County Commute Trip Reduction program. 
This survey is for employees at [WORKSITE NAME AND ADDRESS].

Use this link to take the survey: [PASTE SURVEY LINK GENERATED FROM CTRSURVEY.ORG]
Use this QR code to take the survey on your smartphone: [image: image1.emf]
The CTR law requires WSDOT to report on CTR program performance. The survey helps us understand and report reductions in air pollution and energy use and monitor the effectiveness of CTR programs implemented at your business. View the CTR Survey Explanation and the CTR Survey Tool FAQ for more information.

Thank you for participating in the 2024 Clark County Commute Trip Reduction Survey!
[ETC Contact Name]
LONG Email to Employees at a SINGLE worksite
Dear [Company Name Employees/Team], 
It’s time for the Commute Trip Reduction Survey. Please use the QR Code or link below to take it by [SURVEY END DATE]. The survey takes less than 5 minutes to complete. After you complete the survey, you can choose to be entered in a raffle where 100 people win a $10 digital gift card. The raffle is sponsored by the Clark County Commute Trip Reduction program.
This survey is for employees at [WORKSITE NAME AND ADDRESS].

Use this link to take the survey: [PASTE SURVEY LINK GENERATED FROM CTRSURVEY.ORG]
Use this QR code to take the survey on your smartphone: [image: image2.emf]
What is Commute Trip Reduction?

It’s a state law and program that focuses on reducing congestion and improving air quality. The CTR law affects Washington’s nine most populous counties: Clark, King, Kitsap, Pierce, Snohomish, Spokane, Thurston, Whatcom, and Yakima. Employers in these counties participate if they have 100 or more full-time employees who begin work between 6 a.m. and 9 a.m. These employers are required to have CTR programs that provide their employees with the tools, knowledge, and resources to explore their commute options. The CTR survey helps employers understand the commute patterns of their employees so they can help improve employee commutes. The survey also helps cities, counties, transit agencies, and the state understand and improve commutes.

I telework, do I still have to take the survey?

Yes, even though you may telework, your views and comments still help support the workplace and the purpose of this survey.

Are my responses anonymous?

Yes. No personally identifiable information is collected. The summarized worksite data may be shared with your employer, jurisdiction, and state government.
The CTR law requires WSDOT to report on CTR program performance. The survey helps us understand and report reductions in air pollution and energy use and monitor the effectiveness of CTR programs implemented at your business. View the CTR Survey Explanation and the CTR Survey Tool FAQ for more information.

Thank you for participating in the 2024 Clark County Commute Trip Reduction Survey!
[ETC Contact Name]
Reminder Email to Employees at a SINGLE worksite
Dear [Company Name Employees/Team], 
The deadline for completing the Commute Trip Reduction survey is rapidly approaching. Please recall that this survey is due by Friday, [SURVEY END DATE]. We are required to have at least 50 percent of employees complete the survey. After you complete the survey, you can choose to be entered in a raffle where 100 people win a $10 digital gift card. The raffle is sponsored by the Clark County Commute Trip Reduction program.
Please take time to complete the survey. You can do it online in less than 5 minutes. If you need help or have questions, you can reach me at [ETC Email OR Phone].

This survey is for employees at [WORKSITE NAME AND ADDRESS].

Use this link to take the survey: [PASTE SURVEY LINK GENERATED FROM CTRSURVEY.ORG]
Use this QR code to take the survey on your smartphone: [image: image3.emf]
Thank you for your time and effort, 
[ETC Contact Name]
Reminder Email to Employees at MULTIPLE worksites
Dear [Company Name Employees/Team], 
The deadline for completing the Commute Trip Reduction survey is rapidly approaching. Please recall that this survey is due by Friday, [SURVEY END DATE]. We are required to have at least 50 percent of employees complete the survey. After you complete the survey, you can choose to be entered in a raffle where 100 people win a $10 digital gift card. The raffle is sponsored by the Clark County Commute Trip Reduction program.
Please take time to complete the survey. You can do it online in less than 5 minutes. If you need help or have questions, you can reach me at [ETC Email OR Phone].

Warning: This email contains links for multiple surveys to different worksites. Please take ONE survey for the worksite you report to MOST.

If you report to [FIRST WORKSITE NAME – WORKSITE ADDRESS] the most, use this survey link: [PASTE UNIQUE SURVEY LINK]
If you report to [SECOND WORKSITE NAME – WORKSITE ADDRESS] the most, use this survey link: [PASTE UNIQUE SURVEY LINK]
If you report to [THIRD WORKSITE NAME – WORKSITE ADDRESS] the most, use this survey link: [PASTE UNIQUE SURVEY LINK]
If you report to [FOURTH WORKSITE NAME – WORKSITE ADDRESS] the most, use this survey link: [PASTE UNIQUE SURVEY LINK]
If you report to [FIFTH WORKSITE NAME – WORKSITE ADDRESS] the most, use this survey link: [PASTE UNIQUE SURVEY LINK]
Thank you for your time and effort, 

[ETC Contact Name]
Final Reminder Email to Employees at a SINGLE worksite
Dear [Company Name Employees/Team], 
The deadline for completing the Commute Trip Reduction survey is TOMORROW. We are required to have at least 50 percent of employees complete the survey. After you complete the survey, you can choose to be entered in a raffle where 100 people win a $10 digital gift card. The raffle is sponsored by the Clark County Commute Trip Reduction program.
Please take time to complete the survey. You can do it online in less than 5 minutes. If you need help or have questions, you can reach me at [ETC Email OR Phone].

This survey is for employees at [WORKSITE NAME AND ADDRESS].

Use this link to take the survey: [PASTE SURVEY LINK GENERATED FROM CTRSURVEY.ORG]
Use this QR code to take the survey on your smartphone: [image: image4.emf]
Thank you for your time and effort, 

[ETC Contact Name]
Final Reminder Email to Employees at MULTIPLE worksites
Dear [Company Name Employees/Team], 
The deadline for completing the Commute Trip Reduction survey is TOMORROW. We are required to have at least 50 percent of employees complete the survey. After you complete the survey, you can choose to be entered in a raffle where 100 people win a $10 digital gift card. The raffle is sponsored by the Clark County Commute Trip Reduction program.
Please take time to complete the survey. You can do it online in less than 5 minutes. If you need help or have questions, you can reach me at [ETC Email OR Phone].

Warning: This email contains links for multiple surveys to different worksites. Please take ONE survey for the worksite you report to MOST.

If you report to [FIRST WORKSITE NAME – WORKSITE ADDRESS] the most, use this survey link: [PASTE UNIQUE SURVEY LINK]
If you report to [SECOND WORKSITE NAME – WORKSITE ADDRESS] the most, use this survey link: [PASTE UNIQUE SURVEY LINK]
If you report to [THIRD WORKSITE NAME – WORKSITE ADDRESS] the most, use this survey link: [PASTE UNIQUE SURVEY LINK]
If you report to [FOURTH WORKSITE NAME – WORKSITE ADDRESS] the most, use this survey link: [PASTE UNIQUE SURVEY LINK]
If you report to [FIFTH WORKSITE NAME – WORKSITE ADDRESS] the most, use this survey link: [PASTE UNIQUE SURVEY LINK]
Thank you for your time and effort, 

[ETC Contact Name]
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